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SERVICE NOTICE  
 
 
 
 
 

New Periodic Boiler Inspection Requirements  
 

 

Beginning January 1, 2022, owners of boilers must comply with new 
annual boiler inspection requirements. 
 
The following new requirements are required: 
• Electric high-pressure boilers must be annually inspected as high-pressure boilers in 

accordance with Article 303 of Title 28 of the NYC Administrative Code. 

• The annual report must now be filed with Department of Buildings within 14 days (not 45 
days) after the annual inspection.  

• All defects identified in the annual boiler inspection report must now be corrected within 
90 days after the date of the initial inspection (not 120 days after the filing of the 
inspection report).  

• An affirmation of correction must now be filed within 14 days of correction.  

• Owners may request up to two 45-day extensions of the filing deadlines.  
 
The current inspection cycle of January 1st through December 31st will not change.   
 
Review Local Law 126 of 2021 (Article 303 of Title 28 of the Administrative Code) and 
Title 1 of the Rules of the City of the New York Sections 103-01 and 103-05 for all the 
changes to the periodic boiler inspection requirements effective January 1, 2022.  
 
Boiler inspection reports must be submitted in DOB NOW: Safety. A Service Notice with 
additional information about changes to DOB NOW related to the new boiler inspection 
requirements will be posted at nyc.gov/buildings. 
 
 

https://www1.nyc.gov/site/buildings/codes/title-1-rules-of-the-city-of-new-york.page
https://a810-dobnow.nyc.gov/publish/#!/
https://www1.nyc.gov/site/buildings/index.page
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/buildings/local_laws/int_no_2261-A-2021.pdf#page=170

